## Official Newsletter of the South Dakota Society of Radiologic Technologists (SDSRT)

## **President's Memo**

March 2020

# **Staying Healthy**

Hello SDSRT members, friends and colleagues!

There's a lot going on this spring in the SDSRT. The Board held its Winter Meeting via conference call in February. There was great discussion and participation. If you missed it and want to know more, stay tuned for the minutes...we'll let you know when they're posted. The team in Mitchell is preparing a FANTASTIC Conference for you, and registration is open at <a href="https://www.sdsrt.org">www.sdsrt.org</a>. We are working on new ways to reach our members and encourage other technologists to join our Society. We are promoting activity and participation on local, state, and national levels. We are looking for members just like you to join us in strengthening our Society.

So what can you do? First, if you're not a member of the SDSRT yet, please join us! Go to <a href="www.sdsrt.org">www.sdsrt.org</a> for a membership application. Next, follow on Facebook to stay on top of our news, events, and conversation as it happens. If you're already there, please encourage your coworkers to follow us too. Last but far from least, become a volunteer! We've got opportunity coming out of our ears for you to become more involved! Want to join the Conference Committee to help in planning? Come lend a hand! Are you interested in politics? The Legislation Committee welcomes you! Think you'd like to be nominated for a Board position? Message us, give me a call, or drop an e-mail and I'll tell you all about it.

As they say, if March comes in like a lion it'll go out like a lamb. As far as we're concerned there's no room for lambs at the SDSRT! We're roaring ahead and working hard for our Society. Come join us!

See you at Conference!

Buin

Kevin Lawrence SDSRT President



### **Coronavirus Update:**

It's important for all of us to follow the recommendations of our hospitals and clinics as well as the state officials when it comes to keeping ourselves and our patients healthy throughout this ongoing time.

#### **Possible Cancelations:**

There have been a few local cancelations due to the coronavirus recommendations of limiting public gatherings. The Siouxland Society has decided to postpone their March CE night until April; date to be announced. To keep an eye out for any cancelations coming up please visit our website www.sdsrt.org.

### **Keeping Up With Info In SD:**

Visit <a href="https://doh.sd.gov/news/coronavirus.aspx">https://doh.sd.gov/news/coronavirus.aspx</a> to keep up to date on what's going on in SD and how the state is handling things. There's also a hotline that can be called if anyone has any questions about symptoms or testing.

SOUTH DAKOTA
COVID-19 INFORMATION LINE

Questions about COVID-19? We're here to help.

PLEASE 1-800-997-2880

